

CA Aditya Chhawchharia

Alumni of the college

Batch 2003-2006

At the Onset, I would like to congratulate my college for completing Glorious 25 Years. I would like to mention that having been a part of an institute which has been at the forefront of spreading knowledge and wisdom maintaining a very high standard of education and commitment is in itself a great honour for me. Our college, which known to everyone as, the most preferred choice for a commerce aspirant, has from its Inception not only maintained high dignity but has also set high benchmarks in the fields of education, arts, culture and sports with its students picking up a number of awards at National and State Levels. These feet could not have been achieved without the untiring efforts of our most loved professors under the encouraging leadership of Principal Sir and guidance by Sarvajanik Education Trust.

Going down memory lane, I feel nostalgic about my journey of 3 years as a

student from July 2003 to May 2006. Undoubtedly, the Golden Years of our education life has been spent in the college. As a 12th Passout getting admission into the most prestigious college of the city was very exciting for me. The college for me (like a lot of other people) was a place that I could start over with new friends and something that was all mine. The friends I made at college have a deep place in my heart. The memories I built here are unforgettable and the education I got here is unparallel.

I love my college experience because it was a part of my life that I can't explain to anyone. It was a time for growth. It was not always easy but worth finding out on my own. It was the time we wielded base for our life. The expert knowledge of our professors has been the soul of the whole experience at the college. All our professors taught us with utmost love and care. They shaped the talent lying within us to meaningful purposes. "Encouragement" is one thing which is in unlimited supply from our professors in our college. I do remember whenever any student wanted help in anything our professors were always there to help them out. This very feeling that someone is there to help you out made us feel we were in safe hands and encouraged us to think out of the Box.

Our college experience had been a perfect blend of learning, growing and enjoying. Our college was active enough to recognise the importance of recreation along with studies and so we had many "Events" and "Days" organised throughout our college life. Such events gave us an opportunity to build healthy bonds with our fellow colleagues and taught us

"Teamwork" without which it is impossible to succeed in today's world. None of us have forgotten those funfilled "Days" we enjoyed in college. I really cherish those memories.

I would like to share my thoughts with the present students and upcoming aspirants. Formative years at college are very important for the growth and development of a student. So Keep your aim high and involve yourself honestly in achieving what you aim at. Make a strong base for yourself- a strong foundation is the basis for a bright and fruitful career ahead.

I feel short of words for expressing my gratitude for a college which deserves much more. I wish my alma mater all success in years to come.

